


Special Equipment Amount (SEA) - A Guide for Families

How does a student get equipment?
•	 �A psychologist, occupational or physical therapist, 

physician, speech language pathologist, audiologist, 
optometrist or blind/low vision specialist makes a 
professional recommendation for the equipment to the 
Special Education Resource Teacher (SERT) at the school.

•	 ��All recommendations for technology (i.e., laptop, 
Chromebook or iPad) require a trial period of 8-10 weeks, 
unless the device has been recommended for complex 
communication needs.

•	 �Delivery of the equipment to the school typically takes 
4-6 weeks from the time the application is processed.

•	 �Both the student and the classroom teacher will receive 
training on the recommended assistive technology 
during the 8-10 week trial period.

•	 Evidence of a successful trial includes:
»» �Student has been given opportunities to try 
a variety of software/apps suggested by the 
recommending professional

»» �Training has been provided and the teacher and 
student know how the programs work

»» �Evidence of daily use and learning on the device has 
been logged in the SEA Trial Data Log.

•	 �If the trial is successful, parents or guardians will be 
required to sign the �nal SEA application. The application 
will then be sent to the Kawartha Pine Ridge District 
School Board’s SEA Committee for �nal approval and 
review, to ensure the application meets Ministry of 
Education criteria. 

    �  �*We encourage parents and guardians 
to attend training.  Please  
speak to the Special Education 
Resource Teacher (SERT) at 
your child’s school.

How is technology equipment used and 
maintained?

•	 �SEA devices, such as laptops, Chromebooks and iPads 
are intended for school work only; other materials such 
as games, music, Instant Messaging and videos are not 
to be downloaded or stored on the computer as this can 
compromise the device.

•	 �Board technicians ensure SEA equipment is functioning 
properly and are the only technicians permitted to work 
on or repair computer equipment.

•	 ��Costs incurred due to misuse of equipment are not 
covered by warranties.

Can SEA equipment be taken off school property?
•	 �Each school decides whether to allow the equipment to 

be taken home on a case-by-case basis.
•	 �SEA equipment remains the property of the Kawartha 

Pine Ridge District School Board. The Board supports 
the loan of portable devices to students for educational 
purposes as part of the school program, for homework or 
summer school.

•	 �When equipment is taken home, parents and guardians 
are asked to sign an Assumption of Responsibility Form.

•	 �All students have access to cloud �le storage (Google 
Drive/One Drive) using their KPR e-mail, so that they 
can access �les at home.  Some assistive technology 
programs are also available for home installation. For 
further details, please contact the SERT at your school.

Who do I contact for more information regarding 
SEA?
Please contact the school’s Special Education Resource Teacher 
(SERT) or Principal. 

What is the Special Equipment Amount?  
Special Equipment Amount (SEA) funding provided by the 
Ministry of Education assists school boards with the cost of 


